
 
 
 
 

A G E N D A 
 

CALL TO ORDER   
 
1. AGENDA APPROVAL  
 
2. 2013 – 2017 FINANCIAL PLAN DELIBERATIONS 

 
2.1. Grant-in-Aid Application – Ladysmith Celebrations Society 

 
2.2. Town of Ladysmith Waterworks Regulations Bylaw 1999, No. 1298, Amendment 

Bylaw 2013, No. 1821 
May be read a first, second and third time. 
 
The purpose of Bylaw 1821 is to establish water rates for 2013 as directed by 
Council. 

 
2.3. Town of Ladysmith Sanitary Sewer Rates Bylaw 1999, No. 1299, Amendment 

Bylaw 2013, No. 1822 
May be read a first, second and third time. 
 
The purpose of Bylaw 1822 is to establish sewer rates for 2013 as directed by 
Council. 
 

2.4. Review of Discussions to Date 
 

2.5. Public Questions and Input 
 

3. PROPOSED PURCHASE OF ELECTRIC VEHICLE 
 

ADJOURNMENT 

TOWN OF LADYSMITH 
A SPECIAL MEETING OF THE 

COUNCIL OF THE TOWN OF LADYSMITH  
WILL BE HELD IN COUNCIL CHAMBERS AT CITY HALL ON  

MONDAY, MARCH 25, 2013 
7:30 p.m. 
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Re:  Purchase of a Nissan Leaf Electric Vehicle for Public Works 
 
RECOMMENDATION(S): 
The Council authorize waiving the purchasing policy for the acquisition of a Nissan 
Leaf Electric Vehicle as one of the scheduled vehicle replacements for 2013.  
 
PURPOSE: 
To replace one of Public Works’ existing pickup trucks with a smaller, more efficient 
vehicle for in-town use.  
 
INTRODUCTION/BACKGROUND: 
The Town maintains a 'revolving' equipment replacement reserve which funds the 
scheduled replacement of vehicles.  The fund operates through a 'chargeback 
system' whereby the fund charges out vehicles and equipment on an hourly rate 
sufficient to eventually replace the vehicles at the end of their useful (economic) 
lifetime.  In 2012, three pickup trucks were scheduled for replacement, two for Public 
Works, and one for Parks, Recreation and Culture -- these three replacements were 
put on hold pending a staff review of the fund's operation.  That review is under way, 
and will be completed by end of spring 2013. 
 
The Town recently installed Level 2 electric vehicle charging stations on First Avenue 
and at the Public Works yard on Sixth Avenue.  The purpose of the installation at the 
Public Works yard is to provide for the use of fully electric vehicles in the Town's fleet 
as appropriate, in keeping with the Town's approach to minimize greenhouse gas 
emissions (GHGs).    
 
One of the tenets of the replacement strategy, as confirmed by Council, is to examine 
the use of alternate low GHG fuel vehicles whenever possible.  Staff have identified 
that one of the scheduled pickup trucks could be replaced with a fully electric 
vehicle.    
 
The Provincial Government is currently offering a $5,000 rebate for the purchase of 
electric vehicles.  This rebate is scheduled to expire at the end of March 2013. It is 
uncertain whether this rebate will be extended.  Accordingly, staff are bringing this 
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purchase forward to Council for consideration and action prior to the expiration of the 
rebate offer. 
 
Due to the limited time available, staff has informally approached the following 
electric vehicle venders for a quote to purchase a new 2012 or 2013 electric 
passenger vehicle: 
 

Vender Model Price, FOB Nanaimo or Duncan 
 (plus taxes, minus rebate) 

Nissan, Nanaimo 2013 Nissan Leaf Up to $35,000 
Laird Wheaton GMC, 
Nanaimo 

2013 Chevy Volt $43,600.00 

Brown Bros Ford 
Lincoln, Vancouver 

2012 Ford Focus $39,217.00 

 
The Nissan Leaf and Ford Focus are fully electric vehicles, and have a range in the 
neighborhood of 100+ kilometres between charges.  This range is more than 
sufficient to accommodate daily local use within the Town.  The Chevy Volt has a 
smaller battery pack, capable of about 50 kilometres, but has the advantage of using 
gasoline to extend the range of the vehicle to about 400 kilometres between 
"fillings". 
 
The Nissan leaf is the least expensive option, and also features the advantage of a 
DC Fast Charge receptacle, which will allow the vehicle to be 'fast charged" (20-30 
minutes) at filling stations scheduled to be installed in Victoria, Duncan, and 
Nanaimo this month. This will effectively extend the range of the vehicle to south 
Vancouver Island without excessive wait times for recharging.  For this reason, staff 
recommend the purchase of a 2013 Nissan Leaf. 
 
SCOPE OF WORK: 
Provides for the replacement of one of the Town's pickup trucks scheduled for 
replacement in 2012/2013. 
 
ALTERNATIVES: 
The Town could continue to use the existing pickup truck or replace the vehicle with a 
traditional acquisition. It has been determined that an electric car will meet the 
operational needs and that a truck is not required. 
 
FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS; 
The cost of the replacement of the pickup truck is covered under the Town’s 
equipment replacement fund ($195,000 has been placed in the fund for 2013 for 
equipment replacements).  Due to time constraints related to the provincial rebate 
program, staff are requesting that Council waive the formal request for proposals 
tendering process to allow the purchase based on the quotes obtained. 
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LEGAL IMPLICATIONS; 
None. 
 
CITIZEN/PUBLIC RELATIONS IMPLICATIONS: 
The purchase of an electric vehicle will support the Towns commitment to reducing 
GHG; and also provides evidence to the public that electric vehicle use is practical 
and appropriate for 'in town' vehicle use in Ladysmith. 
 
INTERDEPARTMENTAL INVOLVEMENT/IMPLICATIONS: 
The vehicle will be made available for use by all staff, particularly at events where the 
Town can demonstrate our commitment to sustainable action.  
 
RESOURCE IMPLICATIONS: 
No further resource implications.  
 
ALIGNMENT WITH SUSTAINABILITY VISIONING REPORT: 
Aligns and supports the implementation of the Sustainability Visioning Report.   
 
ALIGNMENT WITH STRATEGIC PRIORITIES: 
Aligns with Strategic Direction A-Wise Financial Management. 
 
SUMMARY: 
The Town is currently reviewing the Vehicle Replacement Plan that funds the 
replacement of vehicles. Staff are recommending that an electric car be purchased 
to replace a pickup truck scheduled for replacement. There is an opportunity to 
partially fund the acquisition with a Provincial Grant of $5,000 if the purchase is 
made prior to March 31, 2013. It is uncertain whether the grant program is going to 
be extended beyond the current expiry date. Therefore, staff are recommending that 
the vehicle be purchased by waiving the purchasing policy. The acquisition of electric 
vehicles is consistent with the Town's Energy Plan and the Sustainability Visioning 
Report, which call for the reduction of greenhouse gases in the Town's operations.  
 
 

I concur with the recommendation 

 
    

Ruth Malli, City Manager 
 
ATTACHMENTS: 
None 

15


	Town of Ladysmith
	ADPB7.tmp
	Town of Ladysmith

	Blank Page



